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Landulph Parish Council

Could you be a Diarist?
The Newsletter Group urgently needs a person to take on the job of
compiling its Diary pages. The job, which comes up every other month,
mainly consists of assembling the list of dates for various activities in the
village. These are supplied by the organisers although a little gentle
chasing is sometimes required. There are also two pages of general par-
ish information and contact details which don’t change much over time.
Someone with his or her ear to the ground would be at an advantage.
The diary is currently put together using Publisher.  A template already
exists in Publisher but other programs could be used including Word or
Excel. Tuition can be given by the present compiler. If you are interest-
ed, please contact the Group’s Chairman, James Jermain (Tel:01752
847546).

Parish Council Meeting, November
Council freezes precept for second year At its November meeting the Lan-
dulph Parish Council agreed to hold the parish precept for 2014/2015 at
£9,100 for a second year. However, this figure includes the Council Tax Sup-
port grant which could be withdrawn by the Government before the new fi-
nancial year.
The Crooked Spaniards Inn Following hard work and a recent application
by SPECSSCA, the Council heard that the Crooked Spaniards Inn has been
accepted as an Asset of Community Value.  This means that for a period of
six months after notification of an intention to sell by the owners, the commu-
nity has an opportunity to register intent to make a bid for the pub and raise
the necessary funds.  However, it should be noted that this does not give the
community any right to buy.
Parish Website The Council will be teaming up with WesternWeb to develop
an official Parish website maintained by the Parish Clerk. WesternWeb has
already created a number of local government websites in the area. Our past
chairman, Andrew Butcher who initiated the idea, has agreed to work with the
Council and WesternWeb on creating the website.
Included on the site will be a copy of the new Standing Orders so members of
the public can see the rules by which the Council conducts its affairs.
Have Your Say In July this year, the developers of the Broadmoor Farm site
announced their plans during a consultation process held in Saltash.  This is
in line with Cornwall’s Local Plan.
The developers are coming to the Landulph Memorial Hall at 7pm before the
Council meeting on 16 December to explain the plans, and get feedback from
the public, prior to another major consultation exercise in Saltash in January.
The Council has already joined with other local rural parishes in expressing
concerns about plans for another roundabout at Carkeel and the road access
off the A38 at Stoketon Cross.



CALLING WANNABE CAMPANOLOGISTS
If you have ever wondered what it was like to ring church bells and
were interested in ringing occasionally at Landulph Church please
get in touch with Terry Darke on  01752 846040.
At present the team is unable to ring regularly as
it is low on numbers, so any help would be
gratefully received.   Training will be given!

Landulph Memorial Hall News
Next Generation You will recall reading in the newsletter over the past
year details of this project. It is the conversion of the old snooker room and
store to provide a small usable facility for the community, in particular to
provide a well-insulated, safe and modern room and kitchen for use by the
Under 5's. Seventy-five per cent of the funding is in place and Jason Reep
of Orchard Property Solutions will start work  at the beginning of January.
Electronics Thanks to Reg Rice and Andrew Butcher who have tidied up
the mess of wires that were behind the Cabinets and box that houses the
DVD Player, CD player, amplifier and sound system. The system is now
much easier to use. If your organisation has not already been shown how
to use it please ask and we will show you.
Locks I am sorry some people have had problems with opening the lock
on the main door into the hall. This lock was replaced with a brand new
lock only a few months ago, so we are not sure why this is happening.
Please be careful that you use the correct key to open it and don’t
force it. If you do have problems please let Nikki Gill or myself know.
Big Breakfast I am writing this to meet the newsletter deadline before
the Big Breakfast, but I am sure it will be as good as ever. Many thanks to
Felicity and her team.
Jo Butcher, Chair of Landulph Memorial Hall Management Committee
01752 844302

Members of the public are invited to come to the meeting and express their
views to the developers.
Neighbourhood Planning The Council agreed to explore the implications of
developing a neighbourhood plan.  It is known that Cornwall Council will abol-
ish the current development boundaries in their forthcoming Local Plan.
Neighbourhood planning will enable the community to have a say in what sort
of development they want in the parish, and where.



colour

Magical Christmas Entertainment
Christmas Time is a musical comedy evening produced by
the Near-ta theatre company from Penzance. Charlie and
Toby set out to enjoy their Christmas, despite their present
incarceration in prison (think Porridge), with a fantastical
adventure through pantomime, music, Dickens and
Christmas dinner. Come and enjoy songs, snowmen and lots
of laughs at the Landulph Memorial Hall on Thursday 19
December at 7.00pm.
This is a family Christmas show for all generations so bring
the children and the grandparents! Tickets are £8 (£6 for
children) and can be bought from the Festival Box Office,
John Hall, Tel: 01752 841598 or www.landulphfestival.com

Someone should have warned me!
Well, when I planned to move from London down to a sleepy village in
Cornwall it never occurred to me that I would be living in the centre of a
cultural and thriving active community.  It has been almost too difficult for
me to keep up with all the happenings here, much too much for an ex-
Londoner.  After spending my whole life up in the ‘smoke’ the combination
of the beauty of Landulph, the welcoming warmth of the community and
the activity within the community has made me feel that I am living in
Utopia.  The village summer festival, who would have thought that this
population of 500 souls could produce so much talent both musically and
artistically. The village night was an example of the community’s ability to
organise and produce an evening of music, song and comedy,
embellished with wine, beer and soft drinks which formed the finale to the
week’s festival.  The music covered most genres. At one end there was
traditional folk and the other end there were two sets of music by the new
band Standard Issue and everyone performed admirably. The evening
finished off splendidly with Cornish Jam and those who were still there
feeling energetic got on their dancing shoes. It was a night to remember.
Allen Pack

Are you new to the village?
The Newsletter team would love to hear from you, with a short
introduction piece about yourself.  Come along and join the community.



Landulph School
I am delighted to introduce myself to the vil-
lage as the new Head of School at Landulph.
I have thoroughly enjoyed the autumn term
so far and feel privileged to be part of such a
great school with dedicated children, staff and
parents.
I originally grew up in Cornwall in a small vil-
lage called Nanstallon, near Bodmin. I moved
to Plymouth when I started training to be a
teacher at The College of St Mark and St John.
Since qualifying, I remained in Plymouth and
taught at Montpelier Primary School, Hyde
Park Junior School and more recently Mount Wise Community Pri-
mary School where I was a deputy headteacher for four years.
In my spare time, I enjoy spending time with my family and friends
and playing hockey at the weekends.  I play hockey for both Bod-
min Ladies and Derriford Hospital’s mixed summer league team.  I
have had to put this on hold this year as my husband and I are ex-
pecting our first baby in January.  Richard Arundell from College
Road Primary School in Plymouth will be providing my maternity
cover and I hope you all get a chance to meet him during this time.
The Multi Academy Trust plans are progressing well with our con-
version confirmed as   taking place on January 1st 2014.
We would be delighted to welcome you to our Christmas production
that will take place at Landulph Memorial Hall on Wednesday 11and
Friday 13 December with performances of Primary High School

Christmas Musical. The pupils have been rehearsing
since half term and can even be heard singing some
of the songs in the playground at break times. Tickets
are on sale from the school office at £3.50 for all
adults and £1.50 for all children. No tickets will be
available on the door.
Our free after-school clubs continue to prove very

popular, with clubs for Cross Country, Football, Tag Rugby and Net-
ball available this term. We are very grateful to the volunteers from
our parents and staff who give up their time to support the chil-
dren.
Esther Best



Try something new with a visit to Le Vignoble, a unique wine lounge, wine retail, wine education situated at
the historic Royal William Yard, Plymouth. With over 180 wines and Champagnes from all around the world
there's something for everyone.   So come and enjoy a lovely afternoon or evening with us soon.

Le Vignoble | New Cooperage | Royal William Yard | Plymouth | PL1 3RP
T: 01752 222892                E: yannick@levignoble.co.uk W: www.levignoble.co.uk

Carols for Children’s Charities
You are warmly invited to the Parish
Carol Service at 7pm in Landulph
Parish Church on Friday 20
December. We were delighted by the
number of children who brought their
parents last year, and hope to see you
all again. Drinks and
mince pies will be
served after the
service, and the
collection will be
divided between the
Batten Disease Family
Association and Little
Harbour Children’s Hospice South
West.

Local Christmas Cards
In response to my
remarks in the last
edition, the
following have
joined the
scheme:-
Tony & Jennie
Raiment.  They, in
addition to scheme members wish
their many local friends a very
Happy Christmas, but will not be
sending cards locally.  A donation
to the Salvation Army be given in
inlieu.
Jack Bedbrook

Carol Singing in the Village Friday 13th December
Anyone wishing to join in Carols around the village meet up at the

corner of Coombe Lane at 6.00pm
Any funds raised will go to the Next Generation Project for LMH.



MBB Accounting
Number crunching with a smile

MBB Accounting can help you with a
range of accountancy services. We offer a
fixed fee service and most importantly, we
speak plain English.

AAT qualified with 12 years
experience, we specialise in the

following:
Bookkeeping

Computerised Accounting
VAT Returns

Rental Accounts
End of Year Accounts
Personal Tax Returns

For more information, or a free no
obligation initial meeting contact:
Kelly Smith• 5 Church Lane • Cargreen •
Cornwall • PL12 6NS
01752 848018 • 07447 047155 •
kelly@missysbeadyboutique.co.uk

Thank you to all who supported the
Bring & Buy sale in the Rectory
Room at the beginning of
November. Winning cards from the
church Christmas card competition
were on sale.  Congratulations to
the Under 5s and Robert Barrett for
their winning designs. As well as
these and other cards, home-made
cakes and goodies sold quickly. A
tombola was popular, and many
enjoyed the delicious cakes and
cuppas.   Just over £400 was raised
for the church fabric fund during a
convivial and enjoyable morning

In autumn 2012, a group from the village formed a choir to sing at ‘Village
Night’- the final night of our October Festival. It was so enjoyable that we
were all determined to continue singing together. We’d now like to extend
the choir and invite anyone of any age to join us. Come and sing in four part
harmony!

Landulph Choir is recruiting right now!
Contact Richard Bowman  01752 841573

Training provided

Oxygenate the blood

Feel fantastic

Stimulate
brain

activity!

Build self-
confidence

Landulph Choir

Bring & Buy raises £400



The Kate or not the Kate
In the Landulph, a Parish at War booklet the Newsletter group published
recently, we included the photograph below supplied by Nigel Cummings
which is quite well known locally. It shows a topsail trading schooner
unloading coal at Hosking’s quay with the Royal Oak (Crooked Spaniards)
and various storerooms in the background. The photo has always been
captioned as ‘probably’ the Kate. Some confirmation that it really is the
Kate has been provided by David and Janet Whiteside who were staying
in the village recently at Slipway Quay. They subsequently found the
painting also shown here, which is archived on line at the BBC ‘Your
Paintings’ site; the somewhat damaged original is held by the North Devon
Maritime museum. The painting is signed T.S. and titled The Topsail
Schooner‘ Kate’. The pictures undoubtedly show ships of the same
general type (trading topsail schooners) and there is nothing here to
disprove the Kate theory. Are they one and the same? Can anyone tell
us?



Landulph Under 5s
Our topics for this term are based around the story of Handa's surprise,
looking at Autumn and the fruits and vegetables associated with Harvest
Festival in our country. We have introduced the worms to their new
wormery home this term, much to the children’s delight!
We are very thankful to the Memorial Hall Committee who have secured
grants for over £19,000 towards the New Generation Project and we can't
wait for the new room to be ready. We still need to secure funding for our
internal sliding doors, which will separate the snooker room from the an-
nexe and for all the storage units/ display cabinets.
After initial concerns that the pre-school pupil numbers were going to be
our lowest ever, we are happy to welcome Zak Newman, and Mylee Loueé
who will join Callum as our new starters for this term. With increasing
pupil numbers we are looking to recruit a Pre-School Leader Deputy.
Please Contact Clarissa Newell (843110 or
clarissa@newelllewis.plus.com) if you would like a job description
and application form.
Clarissa Newell

Outstanding Season for Saltash Cricket Club
Following a disappointing 2012, Saltash Cricket Club bounced back in
style this year producing their best season on record.
Ross Braund led the first team back to Division 3 East finishing  top of
Division 4 winning 17 matches and only losing 2. In September Saltash
played Bottallack & St Levan, the winners of Division 4 West, for the
County Division 4 title. Set a target of 198 to win, Bottallack were
destroyed by paceman Ian Smith who returned figures of 6-31. Bottallack
offered little resistance and collapsed to 77 all out in only 26 overs leaving
Saltash to be crowned Division 4 County champions.
After just missing promotion last season the second team too got into the
winning habit and won 15 matches to finish second in Division 6 and are
guaranteed promotion to Division 5 East next season.
Saltash have always been competitive in the Clive Rosevear 20/20 cup
after winning in the inaugural year. This year was no exception as Ross
led the Saltash team to the finals at Menheniot and again came away with
the winners’ cup.
Sadly Stan Hutchings and Jim Clouting both passed away this year. Stan
and Jim both provided tremendous support to the club and set in place
firm foundations for the future. It was sad that they couldn’t share in this
year’s success. They will both be sadly missed. We look forward to next
season and whatever the new Divisions bring.  We might even bring home
the Rosevear cup again!
Gary Pickard



Community Mobile Shop launch delayed
Problems with the cooling generator and delays to the final fit out means
the launch of the St Mellion mobile shop has been delayed. The shop is
expected to include Landulph and Cargreen in its itinerary and fliers were
circulated with the last issue asking for parishioners’ grocery requirements
from the shop.
A new launch date will be announced as soon as it has been agreed.
Chairman of the project, Paul Teale said, ‘We only have one opportunity to
get this vehicle absolutely right before it rolls-out onto the streets. We hope
everyone understands us wanting it to be perfect for our customers. Fin-
gers crossed, this new venture will be serving the communities for many
years to come.’
To get more information about the Village Community Mobile Shop
Tel: 0844 330 3881.
Mobile services are already quite well established in Landulph area and
include:
Mobile Library every other Thursday at 1.40pm for 15 minutes half way
along Coombe Lane. Next call, 14 December
Fish Man calls each Thursday at each household that requires him from
about 11.30am until about 12.30pm.

Fathers Wilson and Oakes to retire
Fathers Andrew Wilson and Robert Oakes, Priest-in-Charge and Assistant
Priest for Landulph, have both announced their retirements.  They will be
providing services for the benefice up to and including Christmas Eve and
the Midnight Mass at 11.30pm.
An official ‘farewell’ was held at the Pillaton Village Hall on Sunday 1
December after Benefice Mass.
The schedule of services from January onwards has not yet been
confirmed. The Churchwardens and Readers will be meeting later this
month to arrange for cover and as soon as this has been resolved, dates
will be announced.
Meanwhile, any enquiries concerning weddings, baptisms or funerals
should be directed to the Churchwardens Nigel Johnson (841520) or Rich-
ard Hosking (846873) who will be happy to help with arrangements.
Similarly, any requests for pastoral visits for whatever reason, or other
enquiries should be directed to the Churchwardens.
Nigel Johnson



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Modile 07790842227

www.servicecare-.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways



Gardening Club tidies
up for autumn

Autumn is well
established with wild
weather and plenty to
do with tidying up the
garden.  The comforting
sight of Monty Don tending his
garden with golden retriever in tow,
made me plant some tulips and I
hope others will be thinking ahead
to the Spring Show.
After our Christmas supper and the
New Year break, the Gardening
Club will meet again on
Wednesday, 12th February, at
7.30 p.m.  Our talk is by John Price,
one of our regular speakers; the
subject is China, camellias, culture
of contrasts.  I hope this will
combine some foreign aspect to the
beautiful flowers that grow so well
in Cornwall.  We look forward to
seeing as many as possible in 2014
and new members will be most
welcome.
Please contact me on 01752
846504 for more information.
Jen Hambly

Landulph Festival wins popular
vote

The Landulph Festival Committee
was delighted to learn at its last
meeting that ticket sales for this
year’s festival were well up on
previous events – thank you to all
who supported us. The surplus for
distribution to local charities and
organisations was also up.
There were many highlights this
year and festival regulars will
particularly remember the talk about
local artist Robert Lenkievicz, the
recital by Kate Walker of Coward
and Novello songs and, of course,
Mistress Kimberly at the Mediaeval
Banquet! And we were delighted
that the Jive afternoon and Village
Night brought together all
generations.
But what do you think?
The Festival Association will be
holding its Annual General
Meeting on Tuesday 14 January
at 7pm in the Rectory Room. This
is an      opportunity for you to come
along and comment on this year’s
Festival and/or offer your ideas for
the 2014 programme, maybe even
offering to help in some way, either
as a member of the Committee (we
meet monthly throughout the year),
or during the Festival itself. If you
can’t come to the meeting but have
ideas for us to consider, please
email me at
phillidajermin@hotmail.com.
Phillida Jermain, Hon Sec, Lan-
dulph Festival Committee

Happy Harvest Home
The Harvest Lunch after the service
in Landulph church on 13 October
was well attended and everyone
enjoyed the delicious food prepared
and donated by so many in the
Village. Many thanks to all who
helped make this a happy,
traditional Harvest event.



Short Mat Bowls winter programme
The Club would welcome more new members, come along and see how
you like it; the first two taster sessions are free!
There was a friendly match against Rilla Mill on
18 September and the winter sessions finish on
Thursday evening, 28 November.  There will be a
Skittles Evening in the Rectory Room starting at
7pm on Thursday 5 December. The Spring
Sessions start on Wednesday afternoon 8
January and Thursday evening 9 January. The
annual dinner will be held on  Thursday 23
January 2014.
Pam Boughton

Walk off the Christmas pud
Once again the annual Village Walk will start and end at Cargreen Yacht
Club on Friday 27 December.
Start times:

10:00 am long walk
10:30 am middle walk
11:30 am short walk

Pasties and soup will be available
from about 12:30.
Do please come and join this social
event!
Keep an eye on the notice boards
near the time for more details.

Great fun at the Medieval Evening



Things your doctor won’t tell you
They won’t tell you that watching
Eastenders or baking programmes
on Tuesday evenings shrinks your
brain and it may be lost in a
sneeze. Nor do they admit that the
only cure is a monthly stimulus of
the little grey cells at the LMH Film
Club winter programme of hand-
picked films. On Tuesday 17 De-
cember there is Dangerous Liai-
sons (18th century French
aristocratic randiness replayed in
English), and on 21 January Cider
House Rules has Michael Caine as
a soft-hearted ether-sniffing Ameri-
can orphanage doctor. Wow! Can
you feel the synapses lighting up
already? So come to the Memorial
Hall with a cushion and a friend,
7.30pm, and be stimulated!

Methodist News
Landulph Methodist Church held
their Harvest Festival Services on
Sunday 22 and Monday 23
September.  The service on
Sunday was taken by our new
Minister Rev Jane Willcock.  On
Monday evening the service was
taken by Miss Jean Ryall.
Collections and sale of produce
raised £237 for Church Funds.
Soup and Sweet lunches
continue on the First Wednesday
of each month.  Don’t forget our
Annual Carol Service on Sunday
8 December at 3 00 pm.
Mavis Edmonds

Information for Newcomers
The Saltash Health Centre holds
a surgery in the Memorial Hall on
Friday mornings from 10.45am. If
you wish to attend, please ring the
Health Centre before 10.00 am
and ask for the Cargreen surgery.
The doctor on duty will bring your
records. If you need transport
there is a voluntary car service,
details of which are in your
Newsletter under Doctors Car
Rota or on the village
noticeboards.
Any problems please ring
Shirley Kitney 846808



Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

COACH EXCURSIONS

9 OCT TAVISTOCK GOOSEY FAIR
18 OCT DANIEL O’DONNELL PLYMOUTH
  PAVILIONS
26 OCT HALLOWEEN MYSTERY TRIP
2 NOV  BRIDGEWATER CARNIVAL
18/22 NOV TURKEY & TINSEL BOURNEMOUTH
29 NOV TAVISTOCK DICKENSIAN EVENING

30 NOV CLARKS SHOPPING VILLAGE

15DEC MOUSEHOLE & ANGARRACK LIGHTS

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL

01208 77989 or  01208 72669
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
benneymoon@btinternet.com

Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748



Your Local Estate Agents
Selling & Letting homes throughout South East Cornwall

With Local Expertise
we are the most experienced estate agents in South East Cornwall selling and letting
homes for over 30 years

Giving you National Coverage
with over 300 Team Offices Computer linked Nationwide & on more websites than any other
agents.

FOR A FREE VALUATION
Telephone us on 01752 850440
www.henningsmoir.com

NATHAN LEE
LANDSCAPING, GARDENING

AND
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN
01752 842206

MOBILE 07855 087022

·
·

· Carpentry
· Plastering
· Tiling
· Facia & Sofits
· Painting & decorating
· Portable Appliance Testing

(PAT)
· All aspects of Kitchen &

Bathroom design & refit (in-
cluding electrics & plumbing)

Contact David Mills
 07714 727766 or

01752 201556
www.dmdevelopments.net

Friendly, reliable,Friendly, reliable,
reasonable local builder .....reasonable local builder .....

12 years experience, no job too
small

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

Magical Christmas Treasure Hunt
Pentillie Castle, Saltash

Sunday 22nd December, 1.30pm

An outdoor adventure with Felicity the
Fairy and Eddie the Elf. Solve clues and

riddles in the gardens of Pentillie.
Meet Father Christmas!

Refreshments available from 12.30pm.

Tickets: £5 child, £10 adult, £25 family
(2ad 2 ch). Children under 3 yrs FREE.

Book tickets online
www.pentillie.co.uk/events

01579 350044

Paynters Cross, St Mellion,
Cornwall, PL12 6QD

Pentillie
Castle & Estate

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


Cargreen Rainfall

MARK FITCH
CHIMNEY SWEEP

Brush & Vacuum
No mess
Prompt reliable service
Discount on multiple chimneys

Covering all South
East Cornwall

Contact Mark on:
01579 343899
07773 462643

Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

Total October - 47 mm
Total November - 72.4
Ken Eastment

Pipe for your Supper
Can you play the bagpipes or know  someone who can?  We are

looking for a piper who will pipe in the Haggis for our
upcoming Burns Night on Saturday 25 January 2014.
Supper will be provided for piper and partner.



Next edition copy date is 15 December but earlier would be even
better

Please contact a Group member for more details
Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519  Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
James Jermain  01752 847546  Becky Reep   01752 8408151
Tim Clarke   01752 842388  Reg Rice (Diary only) Medano@talktalk.net
Allen Pack    01752 842012
The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are any
mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to jamesdjermain@aol.com  Adverts  to  jamesdjermain@aol.com
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself  we would be delighted to receive it.
Births, Deaths and Marriages: If you wish to make an announcement please
contact any committee member
Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Based in Landulph for all your IT needs
Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph
� Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
� Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
� Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
� Removal of spyware and viruses
� Recovery of lost data
� Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
� Advice offered on purchase of hardware
� Training offered to groups or individuals
� Server solutions for small businesses
� Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround        Helpful friendly service
Full aftercare and ongoing support

Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787    Mobile:07973 344912  or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome



Before …

Your Local Building and Carpentry Specialist

Call Jason Reep
Tel: 01752 840815          Mobile: 07970 773819

www.OrchardPropertySolutions.net
Email: jason@orchardpropertysolutions.net

After …


